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SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
4:30 p.m. 

 

Sunday Masses 
7:30 a.m. 

 
  

    9:30 a.m. (free childcare) 
(choir)          

 

11:30 a.m. (free childcare) 
 

5:30 p.m. 
(Contemporary Music) 

 

Weekday Masses 
Monday-Friday:  7:25 a.m. 

Sat. 9:00 a.m  
 

 Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday:  3:15 - 4:25 p.m.  

Wednesday: 6:00 p.m. 
(or by appointment) 

ASCENSION CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
www.ascensioncatholicsch.org 
U.S. Department of Education  

School of Excellence 
Pre-Kindergarten through eighth grade 

  

FAITH FORMATION 
Religious Education (Pre-K - 6) 

Tuesdays, 4:00 - 5:15 p.m. 
Religious Education (Grades 1-8) 

Wednesdays, 6:30 - 7:45 p.m. 
  

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Sundays after 5:30 p.m. Mass 

  

OUTREACH 
Ascension Thrift Store:  259-7291 

Ascension Social Concerns:  259-5685 
  

BINGO 
Mondays & Thursdays 
6:00 p.m., Parish Hall 

As a good steward of the Lord’s blessings, please remember to consider  
your Parish Family or School Endowment in your Last  Will and Testament. 

ASCENSION CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 

2950 N. Harbor City Blvd., Melbourne, FL 32935 
Tel. 321-254-1595      Fax 321-255-3490  

www.ascensioncatholic.net 

SERVED BY: 
 

Rev. Eamon Tobin ....................... Ext. 3070 
Pastor, email: tobin2@live.com 
  

Rev. BK Tran ........................ 321-254-1595 
Associate Pastor 
Email: thadbkt0035@msn.com 
  

Deacon Sergio A. Colon ............. Ext. 3082 
Bereavement Ministry, Hispanic Community 
scolon@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Deacon Tom Stauffacher 
proftom369@cfl.rr.com—321-242-4504 
 

Deacon Bill Terneus 
wt1of6@cfl.rr.com—321-259-6168 
 

Deacon Chris Meehan 
cmeehan@ascensioncatholicsch.org —321-242-8003 
 

Sr. Joseph Barden ........................ Ext. 3003 
Development Director 
jbarden@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Sr. Immaculata ............................. Ext. 3039 
Pastoral Care 
mknox@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Anita Brady ................................... Ext. 3001 
School Principal  
abrady@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Betsy Glasenapp ........................... Ext. 3080 
Religious Education Director  
dre@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mary Birmingham........................ Ext. 3068 
Music/Liturgy Director, Catechumenate   
mbirmingham@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mark Kniepmann ......................... Ext. 3501 
High School Youth Minister 
ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com 
 

Mary Blucker ................................ Ext. 3069 
Middle School Youth Minister 
jhministry@ascensioncatholic.net  
 

Ashley Breaux ............................... Ext. 3077 
Contemporary Music 
abreaux@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Monica Sutton .............................. Ext. 3076 
Volunteer Coordinator 
msutton@ascensioncatholic.net 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday - 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 PARISH OFFICE STAFF 
 

Teresa Romano ............................ Ext. 3050  
Receptionist 
tromano@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Maria Sittig ................................... Ext. 3072  
Secretary/Bulletin  
msittig@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Mary Russo ................................... Ext. 3078 
Business Manager/Bookkeeper 
mrusso@ascensioncatholicsch.org 
 

Anne Dorros ................................. Ext. 3074 
Assistant Bookkeeper  
adorros@ascensioncatholicsch.org  

 

Brian Carley 
Facilities Manager  
bcarley@ascensioncatholicsch.org 

mailto:jhministry@ascensioncatholic.net
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 Today’s first reading is the call of Moses. Reflecting on 

this reading, Fr. Flor McCarthy writes: 
  

     In the story of the burning bush God appears to Moses, 
not in a temple, but in the wilderness. And he appears, not 

while Moses was praying, but while he was minding his 

sheep. It was in this secular place, and while he was en-
gaged in a secular task, that God made his presence known 

to him. 
     Today the world has become a very secular place. It is 

difficult to retain a sense of the sacred in such a world. Yet 

without the sacred, without a sense of the transcendent, life 
is bleak and one-dimensional. 

      Moses’ encounter with God seems to be dominated by 

fear. However, this is not so. When the Bible talks about 
fear of God it doesn’t mean being afraid of God. It really 

means a sense of awe and reverence before the mystery of 
God. Fear is a negative thing; it constricts us and makes us 

want to run away. Awe, on the other hand, is a positive and 

expansive feeling; it draws us to the awe-inspiring object, 
and makes us want to linger. We stand in admiration of 

something greater than ourselves. We are at once humbled 
and elevated. 

     Religion begins with a sense of reverence, the recogni-

tion of God’s greatness and our limitations. Awe and rev-
erence precede faith. They are the root of faith. Awe is the 

beginning and gateway of faith. 

     Awareness of the divine begins with wonder. Moses was 
filled with wonder at the sight of a bush on fire which   

wasn’t consumed by that fire. However, it’s easy to wonder 

at something unusual such as that. Even a fool wonders at 

the unusual. It takes a wise person to wonder at the usual. 

This is our problem. We long for visions but seldom watch 
a sunset. 

     Most of us find it difficult to recognize the greatness 
and wonder of things familiar to us, the ‘miracles’ which 

are daily with us. The root of worship lies in a sense of 

these miracles. Awe and wonder can be caused by small 
things. A grain of sand or a leaf, or a snowflake can suf-

fice. 

     It’s a poor faith that needs miracles to sustain it. Those 
who are attuned to God do not need to see miracles. They 

are conscious of living in a world which is sustained by his 

power, and every part of which speaks of him. Elizabeth Bar-

rett Browning put it like this: 
   

          Earth crammed with heaven, 
 and every bush afire with God. 

 But only he who sees takes off his shoes; 

 the rest of us sit around and pluck blackberries. 
  

     Those who are able to nourish their faith from the daily 
miracles that surround them are like people sitting at a ban-

quet table. Those whose faith must be nourished by 

‘wonders’ are like people depending on the odd snack here 
and there. 

     God told Moses that he was standing on holy ground. 
What was it that made that particular piece of scrubland 

holy? It was the presence of God. Here in church we are 

standing on holy ground, because here we are in the pres-
ence of God. Moses was told to take off his shoes. This is 

why Moslems remove their shoes before entering a mosque. 

We Christians don’t take off our shoes before entering a 
church. But there is something we ought to put on before 

entering, namely, a sense of reverence. 
     Here we experience the presence of God. But let us not 

forget that God is everywhere. Which means that all places 

are holy, the whole earth is holy. God can be encountered 
anywhere. The distinction between the secular and the sa-

cred is ours, not God’s. 
[Used with permission granted by Dominican Publications, 

www.dominicanpublications.com. New Sunday and Holy Day Litur-

gies by Flor McCarthy.] 
  

{9/hb5 w9!5LbDΥ  ! ǿŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ŎƻŎƪƛƴŜǎǎ  
      Towards the end of today’s second reading, Paul writes: 

“Whoever thinks he is standing secure should take care lest 

he fall.” Reflecting on this reading, Fr. Albert Cylwicki 

writes: 
  

     The movie entitled The Seduction of Joe Tynan tells the 
story of a talented young senator whose political star is on 

the rise. Joe Tynan is persuaded to champion a cause, which 
will put him in the spotlight and secure for him a national 

constituency. As he devotes more time and energy to political 

issues, he spends less time with his family. The deeper Joe 
Tynan gets involved with his political associates, the further 

he gets away from his wife and children. Finally, he commits 
adultery. His seduction by power, fame and sex is now com-

plete. 

     The Seduction of Joe Tynan might well be captioned by 
St. Paul’s warning when he writes: “The things that hap-

pened to our fathers serve as an example. They have been 
written as warnings to us, upon whom the end of the ages 

has come. For all these reasons, let anyone who thinks he is 

standing upright watch out lest he fall!” 
     Paul is warning the Jews of his day who think that they 

are very special because they are descendants of Moses. This 

is not so, says Paul. They are only one step away from being 
struck down by God’s destroying angel, unless they keep 

God’s commandments. 

§ Standing on Holy Ground  

§ The Danger of Spiritual Cockiness  

§ The Parable of the Second Chance  
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     Today the same warning is given to us. From our own 

experience we know that the warning is a much needed 

one. Any member of Alcoholics Anonymous will tell you 
that he is only one drink away from becoming a drunk 

again. Any compulsive eater will confess that he is just one 

eating binge away from regaining in a week all the weight 
it took him a year to lose. 

     It doesn’t matter what our weakness is – smoking,    

gambling, drugs, or pornography – we know from sad   
experience that we are only one step away from slipping 

back into our old routine of self-indulgence, and only one 
occasion away from collapsing into our former habits of 

sin. Old habits die slowly, if at all, and that is why we must 

never be complacent about them. 
     Besides the negative side of Paul’s warning, there is 

also a positive side. Perhaps like Joe Tynan we are only 

one step away from falling into sin, but we are also just one 

step away from moving towards the Lord Jesus. Like Moses 

we are always standing on sacred ground in the presence 
of God, if only to look for him in the burning bush of our    

everyday situation. 

     Like Matthew we may be only one tax collection away 
from becoming a real follower of Christ. Like Zacchaeus 

we may have to climb only one more tree to get closer to 
Jesus. Like the Samaritan woman at the well we may be 

only one drink of water away from accepting Jesus as our 

savior. 
     The Scriptures are full of examples of the opportunities, 

which we have to repent of the past and to reform our lives. 
Every temptation is not only an attraction turning us away 

from Jesus, but also a time of opportunity and challenge to 

follow him more closely. 
     On the one hand, as Paul warns, if we think we are 

standing upright we should watch, because one step in the 

wrong direction and we may be like Joe Tynan. On the  
other hand, we are only one step away from the burning 

bush of the Lord’s presence, his forgiveness of our sins, his 
healing of our ills, and his crowning of our lives with glory. 
 

Dh{t9[Υ  tŀǊŀōƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎƻƴŘ /ƘŀƴŎŜ ό[ƪ моΥм-фύ 
 

Following is the commentary I have written on this week’s 

Gospel for the Small Christian Communities, which is used 

by several parishes in Brevard and in other parts of the 

country.  These commentaries are available each week on 

our parish website. 
 

Today’s Gospel makes reference to two disasters which 

Jesus is asked to comment on. The people asking for  Jesus’ 

comment seem to believe that bad things happened to the 

victims because they were sinners. The absence of bad 

things in the questioners’ lives implies that they are      

righteous and not in need of repentance. 
 

Jesus quickly sets his questioners straight on this issue: 

“Bad things didn’t happen to the victims in either incident 

because they were unrighteous or bad people. And the   

absence of bad things in your lives does not mean that you 

are not in need of repentance. Indeed you are.”  Jesus says: 

“You are all in need of repentance and if you do not repent, 

you will perish.” The unrepentant will suffer a fate worse 

than the victims of the disaster. Jesus uses the two terrible 

events as a metaphor for the catastrophic ending that awaits 

those who refuse to repent. Jesus is saying the big tragedy 

in life is not being abused or killed accidentally.             

Rather, true tragedy rests in the hearts of each of us and our 

proclivity to reject God’s call to repentance and a change of 

heart. 
 

Jesus is saying to his audience and to us: “Don’t be preoc-

cupied with why bad things happen to other people. Rather, 

be concerned about the condition of your own soul.” When 

people are tragically killed, it is indeed awful. But in Jesus’ 

mind, a worse tragedy is a mind and heart closed to God.  

No one can afford to be spiritually complacent. 
 

Then Jesus tells the parable of the Fig Tree, sometimes 

called “The Parable of the Second Chance.” The owner of 

the fig tree, noticing that it is not bearing fruit, wants to cut 

it down. The vinedresser asks that it be given one more 

chance: “Sir, leave it for another year.” The fig tree       

represents Israel. The Vinedresser represents God. Just as 

the gardener is patient with the fig tree, so is God patient 

with sinners. In his youth, Moses killed a man, but God 

doesn’t write him off. God sees immense potential in this 

former murderer and calls him to carry out a great mission. 

Church history is full of examples of barren fig trees that, in 

time, became fruitful, e.g., Paul, Augustine, Thomas      

Merton. But the parable also makes it clear that time may 

run out on the unrepentant. If people refuse chance after 

chance to turn their lives around, God will not quit on them, 

but they will, by deliberate choice, shut themselves out of 

God’s Kingdom. This parable calls us to be fruitful trees in 

God’s Vineyard.   
 

For more information on Fr. Tobin’s Commentaries, go to  

our website www.ascensioncatholic.net and click on          

Fr. Tobin’s Writings. 
 

Eye Update: I have star ted a ser ies of injections (one a 

month) which I hope will help.  People have told me that 

they enjoyed the movie Risen. 
 

 
 

hǳǊ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ !ǇǇŜŀƭ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 
 

Our assessment is $272,000. Last week, 280 parishioners 

pledged $97,585. After two weeks we have 507          

parishioners pledging $208,191. Thank you so much.       

I hope you received my thank-you letter. 
 

Have a blessed week, 

 

 

 

 

 

tobin2@live.com 
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Middle School  

Ministry 

For all 6th, 7th, & 8th graders, 
no matter where you attend school 

 
 

March 2, 2016,  Wednesday After School!  
  Every Wednesday, come to the Ministry Bldg Rm 313  
   anytime 3-6 pm for faith, fun and food! 
 
 

 Check out www.ascensioncatholic.net/Middle  for news 
and forms.  We need updated forms for everyone.  

For more information, contact Mary Blucker at 254-1595.  
ext. 3069 or  mblucker@ascensioncatholic.net.  

bŜȄǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ 

aŀǊŎƘ с нлмс / 
 Fourth Sunday of Lent  

 

WƻǎƘǳŀ рΥфΣ мл-мм  tǎŀƭƳ опΥн-т 

н/ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ рΥмт-нмΣ  [ǳƪŜ мрΥм-оΣ мм-он 

 

5ŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛǘ 

ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎΦ 

Sunday Action Nights  
after the 5:30pm Mass  

Youth Room 411 in Buescher Center 
 

Bible Study: Monday evenings, 7:00-8:30pm, 
youth room.  All high school teens are welcome to come, 
socialize with friends, learn and talk about our faith. 
 

For info regarding Youth Ministry, contact Mark Kniepmann 
at ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com. 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY 

Ascension Catholic School  
Mission Statement  

 
 

     Ascension Catholic School is      
committed to maintaining a Catholic Communi-
ty of companion on the journey toward academ-
ic excellence, global service and lifelong learning. 
We live this out by showing respect to all peo-
ple, by being responsible for our actions, by 
showing reverence, and by making right choices. 

 

FRIDAY FISH DINNERS  
 
 

NO FRIDAY FISH DINNER  

ON MARCH 4 DUE TO THE GALA. 

WILL RESUME FRIDAY, MARCH 11. 

 

Stations of the Cross  

Fridays during Lent  

5:30pm in Church  

 

NEW EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF  
HOLY COMMUNION (EMHC) TRAINING  

 

The Orlando Diocese is offering training for new 

EMHC at Ascension Parish on Saturday, March 12, 

from 9:00am until noon, and again on Saturday, 

April 9, from 9:00am until noon at Divine Mercy 

Parish on Merritt Island. 
 

Prerequisites are that you must be 16 years or older; be 

confirmed; be a practicing Catholic in good standing 

with the Church; if married, must be married in the 

Church or have had your marriage blessed by the 

Church; and that you be a registered member of the   

Parish. 
 

The Diocese has also issued new procedures for apply-

ing for the training. A written application must be     

submitted two weeks prior to the training date and 

signed by the pastor.  No walk-ins will be allowed. 
 

To accomplish this, contact Frank at 321-255-2392 or  

conley257@aol.com no later than Feb. 29, 2016.  He 

will take your application, provide information on other 

requirements and  answer any questions you might have. 

Failure to submit the application by Feb. 29 will prevent 

you from attending the training session at Ascension 

Parish.  

 

THERE IS NO REFRESHER TRAINING FOR  

EXISTING EMHC AT THIS TIME. 
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VOCATIONS CUP 
 

The Vocations Cup for January will go out at 
the Saturday 4:30pm Mass. The Laird Family       
will be taking the Cup home this Saturday,                      
February 27, 2016. 

 

If youôd like to sign up, please contact Jim Chatman  
at 321-223-8963 or jimchat@cfl.rr.com. 

 

Womenôs Prayer Group/Bible Study 
 

We are mothers with children in elementary, middle and 

high school levels, looking to share God’s mission for us 

with other women in this same season of life. Join us as 

we open the Word of God together, and gain insights  

for living out our Christian life together. Our first      

program will be Beth Moore’s Breaking Free, beginning 

Wednesday, March 9, at 9:00am in Buescher Center, 

Rm 413. Through Scripture, you will discover the   

transforming power of Christian Freedom. 

For more information, contact 

Kelly Wells or Jen Gutowski at 321-431-6687  

or kdwells@cfl.rr.com, jengutowski@yahoo.com.  

KofC Corporate 
Communion 

 

The Knights of Columbus, Monsignor Martin B. Power, 

Council #14573, will be celebrating a Corporate Com-

munion on Sunday, March 6, at the 7:30am 

Mass.  Brother Knights and their family members are 

encouraged to sit together and wear council red shirts.   

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND  
HOMEBOUND 

 

There will be a Mass and anointing of the sick 
and homebound parishioners on March 9, 2016 
at Ascension Catholic Church. Confession at 
10:30am and Mass 11:00am, followed by a 
luncheon in the Parish Hall. 
 

To MTS team:  Your presence and assistance in 
the Church and in the Parish Hall are much     
appreciated. Please invite your Homebound and 
Shut-ins to join us. 

RSVP by March 1 to Pat Apfelthaler 
at 321-254-2865   

 

MILITARY MINISTRY  
 

Come join us as we make plans for        
Memorial Day. Itôs just around the corner! 

Our next meeting is Monday, March 7, at 7:00 pm 
in Ministry Building, Room 300. 

E=MC2  
Marriage Enrichment 

for Married Catholic Couples 
 

Next Marriage Enrichment Gathering 

will be on Friday March 18, 2016  
(Not the second Friday of the month as normal 

due to the scheduled CRHP Retreat on March 11) 

Topic:  Spiritual Love Languages 
 

7:00 - 9:30 pm 

Ministry Building, Room 313 
Our monthly Gatherings include social time, food, fun 
and games, and time to discuss matters of the heart and 
soul of a marriage within a group and, most importantly, 
time given for you and your spouse to chat about “stuff” 
you may usually not set time aside to do.  Come when 
you can, as often as you like, and stay as long as you care 
to.  Bring a snack or beverage to share if you would like, 
and come as you are.  

 

Looking Ahead: 

April 8, 2016 Topic:  Making Your Spouse a Priority 

To reserve Parish-provided childcareðbirth to 2nd grade and 
3rd grade and upðand/or a spot for you and your spouse, 
RSVP to: Katie & Jay Gander at katiegoose-2000@yahoo.com 
or 321-243-9285. RSVP for childcare must be done by March 
16 to assure proper care for your child(ren). 

Holy Hour of Prayer 
 

Calling all Door-to-Door Interces-
sors and Prayer Warriors to pray for 
our shepherd and the lost sheep 

 

Tuesday, March 1, 6:00 pm 
Ascension Church  

(please note the time change!) 
 

I (Fr. Eamon) would like to bring together again all who 
have signed up to be Intercessors and Prayer Warriors for 
our Door-to-Door ministry and would like to invite all     
others who would like to pray to join us. There is some-
thing very special and powerful to have the communal  
dimension to our prayer.  We will be having: 
 

§ Sung evening prayer with Taize music 
§ Rosary 
§ Quiet time before the Blessed Sacrament 
§ Brief pep talk from the pastor  

mailto:kdwells@cfl.rr.com
mailto:jengutowski@yahoo.com
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ROSARY-MAKING MINISTRY 
Rosary Ministry meets Sundays, 1:00-3:00 pm 

in Buescher Center, Room 410 
Next Meeting: March 6, 2016                                      

If interested in joining, call Michi Davis at 242-8092.  

Last Tuesday we had 
more wonderful Girls 
Scouts and Boy 
Scouts volunteer at 
the Food Pantry. They 
helped with putting 

laundry detergent in small containers and sorting food. They did an 
awesome job!  Thank you so much!  Also, thank you to everyone 
for those containersénow you can see how they are used.   
 

Soup & stews, canned meats (ham, chicken), tuna, vege-
tables-all varieties, tomatoes, fruit ð Dry goods: beans 
(all kinds), rice, cereal, pasts/macaroni, tomato sauce, 
mac & cheese, peanut butter, jelly, instant mashed pota-

toes, shelf sustainable milk, instant nonfat dry milk, juice, tuna 
helper ð Baby items: diapers, baby wipes ð Toiletries: deodor-
ant, sample size shampoo, soap, and toothpaste. 
 

Next Sunday after the 5:30 Mass, we need 4 or 5 people to help 
unload the truck at Social Concerns. The truck is driven to the food 
pantry where volunteers meet us to unload the bags of food      
collected and place them on tables in the food pantry. Thank you. 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Monday, March 14, 2016, 1:00 - 2:30 pm, Church Library.   

For more information, contact Carol Gessler  at 779-7850. 

 

Knights of Columbus Council #14573 
 

We meet every 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month in 
Ministry Building Room 312.  We pray the Rosary in Our Lady's 
Chapel at 6:30pm on the 3rd Thursday of the month. For more 
information, call Grand Knight Jim Voltaire 

at 557-1694, or Membership Director John Miller 
at 794-6620, or Jerry Grillo at 652-2266. 

Ascension Council of Catholic Women 
 

The ACCW meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in 

the Parish Hall at 7:00pm. All women of Ascension 

are cordially invited to join us. For more info, call 

Carolyn Paternoster, President, at  321-480-6926, or  Connie 

Skipper, Membership  Chairwoman, at 321-543-0599. 

{ƻŎƛŀƭ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ϧ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ 

 

ADORATION CHAPEL 
 

ñThe Church and the world have a great need of Eucharistic Adoration. 
...Jesus waits for us in this Sacrament of Love.ò  - Pope John Paul II 
 

Vacations, illness, absent snowbirds and just life take a toll on 
the availability of adorers. If you can find an hour to commit to 
Jesus, consider the Adoration Chapel. Jesus wants you there 
and through the Holy Spirit is calling you! For information, 
please contact Sam Rodríquez at 795-9813 or    
adoration.ascension@gmail.com. 
 

Sunday 1am, 2am, 3am, 4am, 10am, 4pm, 8pm 

Monday 12am, 1am, 2 am, 3am, 1pm, 3pm, 10pm 

Tuesday 12am, 1am, 3am, 4am, 8am, 8pm 

Wednesday 12am, 1am, 2am, 4am, 5am, 11pm 

Thursday 12am, 1am, 3am, 10am, 10pm, 11pm 

Friday 12am,  1am, 2am, 3am, 12pm, 2pm, 

5pm,  6pm, 9pm 

Saturday 1am, 4am, 2pm, 4pm, 5pm, 7pm, 8pm 

Celebrate the Feast of St Joseph withé 
Pasta with the Pope 

 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ мф 
сΥллǇƳ-уΥллǇƳ  
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ŀŦŜǘƻǊƛǳƳ 
!ŘǳƭǘǎΥ  ϷтΦллκ 

YƛŘǎ ǳƴŘŜǊ мнΥ  ϷоΦлл 
{ƛƎƴ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ Ƙŀƭƭ ƻǊ  

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ р-с ϧ мн-мр  
ŀƊŜǊ aŀǎǎŜǎΦ  hǊ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ  

Bring your family and friends! Enjoy a delicious 

Baked Ziti pasta dinner including salad and bread.  

Vegetarian and Gluten Free available when reserved in 

advance. End the evening with scrumptious desserts. 

Join us as we celebrate with  Pope Francis the feast of  

St Joseph, patron saint of the family.  He’ll be there (in 

spirit), we promise.  

Sponsored by  

Ascension Council of Catholic Women 

Funeral Choir 
 

In the Florida Catholic, Pope Francis exhorts us 

to “perform works of mercy during Lent.” He 

also said that “Faith finds expression in concrete every-

day actions meant to help our neighbors in body and 

spirit.” The Funeral choir here at Ascension answers to 

the spiritual work of mercy of burying the dead. There 

are no rehearsals. If you are interested in joining our 

choir or would like more information, please call Marie 

at 255-3952 or Flo at 254-5869.  

mailto:adoration.ascension@gmail.com


Page 7                                          Third  Sunday of Lent   C                                  February 28, 2016 

 

 

CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER  (Prayer of the Heart) 

  ñBe still and know that  I am Godò (Ps 46:10)  
 

Ministry Bldg, Rm 304, every Tuesday at 7:00 pm  
We begin with 1/2 hour of  silence (method explained).   

For more info, contact Pam Lackie at 259-2431. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The purpose of the Long-Sleeve Relief Drive is to collect 
long-sleeve cotton shirts for our brothers and sisters in 
the fields. These shirts help to protect them from the 
sun, pesticides, and the bites and stings from insects 
they are exposed to as they gather the food we put on 
our tables.  We are asked to collect new, or clean used 
cotton shirts for men and women (long and short 
sleeve). 100% cotton are preferred but cotton blends are 
okay too. 
 

The drive will run until Holy Thursday. 
Please leave your donations in the LSR boxes  

in the church vestibule. 
 

For more information, contact Mary Blucker 
at mblucker@ascensioncatholic.net or  

321-254-1595 x 3069. 

Ladies Auxiliary - Knights of  Columbus #14573  
 

We invite all Ladies of the parish whose husbands are    
current or past members of the Knights of Columbus to 
please join  us for our monthly meetings held on the 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in Ministry Bldg, Rm 311.   
Our mission is to support the men's Council #14573 Knights 
of Columbus. 

For membership, please contact Doreen Boudreau 
at bdoreen52@aol.com or Laurie Chatman 

at lschat@cfl.rr.com. 

Knights of Columbus  

40 CANS FOR LENT Program 

The members of the Knights of Columbus Martin B. Power 

Council 14573 are challenging all parishioners to join them in 

their 40 CANS FOR LENT food drive program this year.  The 

plan is simple:  purchase and donate one can of food per 

day for the 40 days during the Lenten season (started on 

Ash Wednesday and ends on Good Friday, March 25). 

Please bring your cans to the church and place them in the 

baskets already designated for food collection. You may 

bring them all at once or a little at a time. Our goal is to    

increase the donations given to our food pantry while living 

the Gospel value of feeding the hungry.  
 

To accept this challenge, please call Grand Knight Jim    

Voltaire (321-557-1694) or Past Grand Knight, Doug Blair 

(321-412-2191) so they can track your generous donations. 

You can also sign up at the Friday Night Fish Dinner, or on     

Sunday mornings in the parish hall following the morning 

Masses. Last year we collected 2400 cans during this Lenten 

Challenge. This year we would like to double that amount. 

That goal can only be reached with your help. Thank you. 

 

Habitat for Humanity 
 

Great News!  Our Ascension Catholic Community, in        

conjunction with the Apostleôs Build with Habitat for Humanity, 

is about to begin our next build.  The Ascension Habitat    

community is looking for volunteers for the numerous tasks     

involved with site work.  No particular skill set is necessary as 

we offer on-the-job training. If you feel called to help, please 

contact the Ascension leads, Cathy and John Miller,               

at   255-4952 or   cmiller25@cfl.rr.com or                   

jmiller53@cfl.rr.com.  Please provide an email if you have 

one to be added to our list of volunteers.  Look forward to 

working with all on this build for the Clayton family. 

 

ATTENTION WOMEN OF  

ASCENSION PARISH 
 

Are the daily challenges becoming too great?  Come 

experience a weekend retreat at Our Lady of Florida 

Spiritual Center to recapture your peace of mind and 

the joys of God’s creation.  You will return home  

relaxed and renewed, better able to cope in a busy 

world. Our Lady of Florida Spiritual Center offers us 

time off to celebrate life, love, hope, joy, faith and 

fellowship. The Retreat will be held on April 15-17. 

We carpool. Please join us. For more information, 

please call Margaret McDunnough at 253-3015 or 

email nana41838@aol.com for applications [ask at 

the office]. Give me a call and I will pick up the appli-

cation and send them all together. 

mailto:mblucker@ascensioncatholic.net
mailto:bdoreen52@aol.com
mailto:lschat@cfl.rr.com
mailto:cmiller25@cfl.rr.com
mailto:jmiller53@cfl.rr.com
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Vincent & Betty Romano 62 years February  28 

Carl & Kathleen Harris 59 years March        2 

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 
Mon. 7:30 am         †  Lelisa Encarnacion 

   †  Doris Worrel 

Tues. 7:30 am †  Dick Cross 

   †  Rose Moynihan 

Wed. 7:30 am †  Joanne Palm 

   †  James Leonard 

 8:30 am †  Robert M. Connors, Sr. 

   †  Margaret Ciarrico 

Thurs  7:30 am          †  Rita Groessner 

   †  Rose Moynihan 

Fri.  7:30 am          †  Mary Maraglino 

   †  Chuck Best 

Sat. 9:00 am   †  Fr. Dan Frietas 

   †  Victoria Banks 

 4:30 pm †  Lena & Dan Giannatto 

   †  Lyn Cavanaugh    

Sun. 7:30 am †  Renne Bailey 

   †  Rosemary Chairvolotti 

 9:30 am People of the Parish 

           11:30 am †  Lorraine Matteucci 

   †  Anastasia Noonan 

 5:30 pm       Healing Intention-William/Patricia Carroll 

 

 
SERVERS’ SCHEDULE –  March 5/6, 2016  

 

Sat   4:30 pm: Cory Calandra, Jillian Fitch 

        Matthew Kanarick 

Sun  7:30 am: Evan Bolin, Daniel Erb, Kensly Jean   

Sun  9:30 am:   Coleman Anderson, Carson Chavez 

        Aubrey Fortmayer   

Sun 11:30 am: Samantha Tankersley, Ben Vilardebo 

        Victoria Wilkie 

Sun  5:30 pm: Diego & Juliette Vento 

        Nathan Wackley 

Week beginning Monday, February 29, 2016 

and ending Sunday, March 6, 2016 

Wedding Anniversaries  

Michael Stitzel, Ava Sophia, Flo McCaffrey, 

Daniel Walsh, Greg Grasso, Gerald Cardile, 

Harry Wright, Fred Barlow, Betty Elko,    

Madeline Maiello, CVS, Magda/Claire Grasso, 

Lydia Vazquez, Mia Moore, Grace Carlin,   

John Toppa, Denise Mayhew, Catherine Reid, 

Chuck Hegland, Walker Alldredge, John Doyle, Caridad     

Mederos, Carmelia Navarretta, Peggy McKelvey, Donna & Susan 

Baker, Mary Moore, Jeanne Danenza, Helen Burzese, Michelle 

Tocci, Marie Passarella, Cathi Hurd, Jim Eisenmann, Fran Kam-

merdener, Al Odorizzi, Connie Fears, Bill Sears, Patricia Shemp 

Robinson, Cliff Farides, Matthew St. Fleur, Ted Stoner, Jeanne 

Danenza, Anthony Tynes, Betsy Coradine,  Tom Falcone, Sarah 

Martinez, Deacon Joseph Richiuso, Dottie Masucci, Teresa    

Tyson, Rose Struzinski, Mary Maloney, Midge Sauer, Kathleen 

Troast, Virginia Hughs, Nancy Legge, Phyllis Owens, Gary Tam, 

Marianne Savage, Judy Zipnock, Maria   Stanley, Doug Blair, 

Kevin McDermott, Lori Ann Warner, Helen Buckley, Mary Ella 

Diamond, Darlene Hachmeister, Rosa Boucher 
 

Please pray for those in the nursing homes. 
 

Pray for our Armed Forces Personnel overseas 
  

Dan Murray, Steve Cabsky, Joseph Marci, Amanda Outly,  Josh-

ua Outly, Bryan Outly, Jesse Outly, Jason Brown, Andrew Graz-

ing, Heather Schmitt, Paul Wells, Anthony Torres, Craig Static, 

Jason Melbourne, Sherwin Separa, Jesse Catellier, Joseph 

McDuffie, Samuel Luke, Michael Walsh, Robert Crowl, Bryan 

Calenda,  David Barlow, Dylan Traver, Brian Fleming, Wesley 

Henry, Marty Martinez, Jonathan Martinez, Bryan Satterwhite, 

Capt. Kyle McDermott, John Kinsora, Nicholas Owens, Josh 

Grier, Robert Grover, Rory O’Connor, Shane O’Connor, Alex 

Ritner, Kyle Mimbs, Kristin Agresta, Edwin Cuebas, Andrew 

Nemethy 

 

New TV Mass for the Homebound 
 

TV Mass for  the homebound is shown on WRBW 

Channel 65 at 7:30am every Sunday.  Please share the 

time and channel information with friends and family 

members who are unable to get to church because of 

age, illness, or  other struggles. 
 

AT&T U-verse Channels 5 and 1005 

Bright House Channels 6, 16, 477 and 1065 

 

Congratulations,  
Deacon Sergio Colon!  

 

Congratulations to you, Deacon Sergio, on your 

25th Anniversary of service to Godôs people.  

March 2nd marks the day! 
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LAST CALL to come and walk 

the Red Carpet at our 

22nd Annual Classic Hollywood Gala 

Saturday, March 5, 2016, 6 p.m. to 11 p.m. 

Dinner, Dancing, Live and Silent Auctions and MORE! 

Visit www.ascensiongala.org for more information and to   

purchase tickets online.  You may also visit our Facebook 

Alumni page  

(www.facebook.com/ascensioncatholicschoolalumni/) where you can also purchase 

tickets AND find some very noteworthy contests that are  occurring!!!  
 

We sincerely hope that you will attend; however, if you would rather not but would 

like to make a donation, you can do that too on both websites. (This year’s Gala   

proceeds go to the school’s new math program!)  May God bless you for your      gen-

erosity. We truly hope you will attend.  There will be an amazing live auction and a 

public appearance by the infamous artist, Sister Immaculata. You may have the 

chance to win one of her original paintings! 
  

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND:  

Dinner with the Sisters!  

Scholarship Award 
     The Southern Deanery of the Council of Catholic 

Women is offering a $500 scholarship to an active high 

school student who will be a graduate at the end of the 

2016 school year. 

     For an application and criteria, please contact Mark 

Kniepmann, High School Youth Minister, at 254-1595 ext. 

3501 or email him at ascensioncatholicteens@gmail.com. 

All applications are due back by Mar. 15, 2016. 

ACCW SCHOLARSHIP 
 

The Ascension Council of Catholic Women is 

offering a $200 scholarship to an active Catho-

lic student, who is also a member of the Ascension Commu-

nity, and will be a graduate at the end of the 2016 school 

year. 

For an application and criteria, please see Mark Kniepmann 

or Teresa Romano at the Ascension parish office. All appli-

cations are due back by midnight of March 31, 2016. 

TOUR OF THE SHRINE  OF THE 
MOST BLESSED SACRAMENT 
APRIL  5 ï APRIL  9, 2016   

 

Join us on a pilgrimage to Alabama and the rich heritage that 
awaits us there. In Birmingham, we will explore the city itself and 
the inspiring EWTN site where we will participate in a live show! 
Then we will journey to Hanceville and the Shrine of the Most 
Blessed Sacrament and partake of their divine service. To com-
plete our journey, we will tour the Atlanta Aquarium and the Coca 
Cola Factory Museum on our way back home. 

Sponsored by Global Tours & Travel 
1424 Highland Avenue, Melbourne, FL  

Non-refundable $250 deposit required at reservation 
 Cost: $550/doubleð$675/single 

Included in tour:  Deluxe coach, escort, hotels, 
some activities and meals  

For further information and credit card payments,  
contact Geraldine Blanchard at 

321-676-6040 
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A beautiful way to honor your departed loved one is with a memorial 

donation to Ascension Catholic School. For an "In Memoriam"  gift of 

$100, the name of your loved one will be commemorated in both the 

Gala 2016 Program and on a permanent plaque that will be displayed 

in the school. Please consider keeping the memory of your loved one 

alive by supporting the Catholic education of our children. 

For more information, contact  

mcunningham@ascensioncatholicsch.org 

or you may sign up on ascensiongala.org. 

 

Experience a personal spiritual renewal and an abundance of love in Christian  

Community.  
 

Christ Renews His Parish is a retreat weekend open to every adult member 

of ASCENSION Parish.  
 

A retreat given “by” parishioners, “for” parishioners. 

Christ Renews His Parish is a process designed to bring members of our parish together in Christ.  It is a 

multi-part gift to yourself that keeps on giving as you pass the gift of Christ to other parishioners and into 

your world.  This is an opportunity to spend about 36 hours away from the everyday world, a time for listen-

ing, sharing, praying, fun and food.  A team of parishioners, along with a Spiritual Director, have formed in 

prayer and love to offer this gift to you.  They will share with you on our parish campus. 

 

THIS IS NOT A SILENT RETREAT.  The emphasis is on personal and community renewal – sharing by the 

team and in small groups in a liturgical, scriptural, prayerful and relaxed atmosphere.  There is no pressure 

to share or talk.  Sensitivity to you and your needs is always respected. 

Accommodations are simple but adequate.  Arrangements can be made to accommodate your special need or 

diet.  All meals are prepared for you.  The attire is casual and comfortable clothing. 

MEN’S RETREAT:  March 12-13, 2016 
For more information, contact: 

Chuck Lauer at 321-537-2188 or chucklauer@bellsouth.net  

or Bob Lang at 321-431-4367 or rlang6500@gmail.com  

CLIP AND RETURN TO THE CHURCH OFFICE OR PLACE IN THE COLLECTION AT MASS 

Christ Renews His Parish Retreat 

NAME       ———————————————————     PHONE (Home)  ___________________ 

ADDRESS ———————————————————       PHONE (Cell)   —————–———— 

E MAIL     ______________________________________ 

EMERGENCY CONTACT NAME and PHONE NUMBER ___________________________________ 

MEMBER OF ASCENSION:      YES        NO  ECIAL NEED (Diet/Facilities/Etc.) 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

    

mailto:mcunningham@ascensioncatholicsch.org
mailto:chucklauer@bellsouth.net
mailto:rlang6500@gmail.com

